

## STROUD ATHLETICS

**Dean of Students** *Jim Campbell* **(918) 968-1249** 

**Principal**Scott Baade
(918) 968-2542

Superintendent Joe VanTuyl (918) 968-2541

**09 September 2021** 

Dear Coaches,

Congratulations to you and your team for competing in the Regional Cheerleading Competition! I would like to take this time to welcome you to Stroud High School and the Route 66 Coliseum. The High School is located at 1096 E 7th Street and the Coliseum is next door at 1086 E 7th Street. The Coliseum has a seating capacity of 2200 (1500 chair back and 700 bench seating). A hospitality room (located at the south end of gym floor) will be available coaches and administrators. AS PER THE OSSAA, MASKS WILL BE REQUIRED AND WORN BY SPECTATORS AT ALL TIMES (NO MASK-NO ENTRANCE). MASKS WILL BE WORN BY COACHES AT ALL TIMES. MASKS WILL BE WORN BY PARTICIPANTS EXCEPT WHEN WARMING UP AND PERFORMING. SOCIAL DISTANCING WILL ALSO BE ADHERHD TO.

## **GENERAL INFORMATION**

The bus/van drop-off for participates will be in front of the high school. Buses/vans then will park in the north parking lot in front of the high school (see map).

Team check-in will take place in the entry of the high school. An ambassador will be assigned to your team to lead you to the proper stations for tumbling, stunting, and full out and then lead you to the performance mats in the Coliseum. After your performance the ambassador will take you back to the high school to retrieve your bags and board your bus/van.

Fan parking will be available on the north and west side of the Coliseum. Overflow parking will be located between the Coliseum and softball complex (see Coliseum map).

All spectators will enter the Coliseum through the main entrance on the north side. Gate admission will be prepaid tickets from OSSAA.com only. OSSAA complimentary pass with driver's license will be the only card accepted (card holder only).

Regional T-shirts will be sold on site. You may contact coach Pullara at dpullara@stroud.k12.ok.us or coach Hoover at ahoover@stroud.k12.ok.us to preorder team shirts.

I look forward to seeing you at Regional Cheer Competition. If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to call me. My office number is 918-968-1249, cell 405-328-0338, or email at <a href="mailto:icampbell@stroud.k12.ok.us">icampbell@stroud.k12.ok.us</a>.

GOOD LUCK TO ALL PARTICIPATING TEAMS!!!!!!!!!!

Jim Campbell, Dean of Students 1086 E. 7th Street • Stroud, Oklahoma 74079



